Freedom of Information Act 2000 – Ward by ward referendum data
Your request for information has now been considered.  The Council holds the following information. 

You asked:

I am sending this request to ask you to provide a breakdown on a ward by ward basis of the results of the EU referendum in your local authority.

Ideally we would like the postal votes included in the relevant ward.  If this is not possible, please can you explain how postal votes have been allocated in your data.

Answer: 
The Council does not hold this information.  Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

The Chief Counting Officer for the EU Referendum gave a formal direction to local count officers that the count should be split into a number of self-contained smaller areas, which are often referred to as ‘mini-counts’. There was no requirement to do this on the basis of electoral wards which are used for the purposes of local government elections. The mini-counts were therefore determined by considering estimated levels of turnout from previous elections for each polling station and allocating the polling stations across 18 mini counts to achieve if possible a reasonably consistent volume of ballot papers per mini-count. Postal votes were then allocated out across all the mini-counts to again achieve as even an allocation as possible. The totals from each mini-count were then aggregated into a single total for the voting area. 

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk 
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
1st Floor, 16 New Walk
Leicester 
LE1 6UB
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

